## P.T.G. UPDATE

The last P.T.G. meeting for the 2016-2017 school year took place on May 15<sup>th</sup>. Those in attendance were: Julie Lungu, Lynette Minto, Jennifer Rearick, Julianne Smith, Kathy Osby, Stephanie and Scott McKee, Beth King, Vanessa Brown, Lynn Glotzbach, Becky Pearman, Alyssa Hildebrandt, and Mr. Martin.

<u>Box Tops</u> – **Monthly winner** was Mrs. Harris with 1,146 and **year end overall winner** was Mrs. Harris with 3,269. 2<sup>nd</sup> place was Mrs. Marmalejo with 2,076. 3<sup>rd</sup> place was Mrs. DeFries with 1,372. Thank you to everyone who sent in the box tops! It was a great year! Mrs. Harris' class will get a popsicle party for being the monthly winner and will also get a pizza party for being the yearly overall winner!! Congrats!

<u>Aunt Millies</u> – **Monthly winner** was Mrs. Urevig with 126 and **year end overall winner** was Mr. Wennmacher with 370. 2<sup>nd</sup> place was Mrs. Urevig with 160. 3<sup>rd</sup> place was Miss Saberniack with 143. Mrs. Urevig's class will get a popsicle party for being the monthly winner and Mr. Wennmacher's class will get a pizza party for collecting the most for the school year! Congrats to those classes and thank you to those that sent in labels throughout the school year!

Julianne Smith gave us some interesting Box Tops information! Out of 425 schools locally, we are ranked #18 for Box Tops collection! Statewide there are 2,392 schools and we are ranked #209! Also, please remember to collect Box Tops and Aunt Millies labels over the summer! There will be a PTG drop box at Patz's in July if you want to hand them in before school starts! Also remember that they do have expiration dates on them, so you want to get them in as quickly as possible so they can count toward our school!

April attendance winner was Mrs. Parks class with 6 ½ absences! They will be treated to a popcorn party.

<u>Good Deeds Food Drive</u>  $-1^{st}$  grade collected the most items and were treated to a donut party! Thank you to everyone who donated to this great cause! A lot of families in the community count on the food pantry!

<u>Grandparent's Day:</u> A big thank you to everyone who coordinated and volunteered for this great event! Julie Lungu has graciously volunteered to be our head coordinator next year for this event!

Officer election also took place and the 2017- 2018 PTG officers are:

President – Beth King

Vice president – Jennifer Rearick

Treasurer – Julie Lungu

Secretary – Becky Pearman

Thank you SO much to Vanessa Brown! Your dedication to the P.T.G. for so many years will not soon be forgotten! We are going to miss you!

We hope to see some new faces next year! Please check out our P.T.G. Facebook page to keep up on any new information over the summer! Our volunteers are incredibly important to the P.T.G., so join in on the fun! See you all in the Fall! Have a fun and safe Summer!

